
Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 12/05/2022  Thru: 12/11/2022     0000 – 2359 

 
 

For Date: 12/05/2022  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0013 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0123 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0604 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0718 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

12/05/2022 0718 Alarms sounding. 
12/05/2022 0731 Faulty detector located, system reset, home  
owner advised to replace. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-935-IN 
 
                0906 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0907 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1042 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1133 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1303 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1311 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1509 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 85HUDSONRD] HYDRO - TEST PRODUCTS INC - HUDSON RD 
       Refer To Incident:    22-216-OF 
 
                1544 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 advising a walk in party with information. 
 

 
                1632 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1711 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reporting his father fell downstairs. Police and  
Fire responding. L4 reporting this is more of a police  
matter and obtained a refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-936-IN 
 
                1721 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1741 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1829 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1937 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   



  Location/Address:    SANDY BROOK DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 2 lost dogs. Boxboro PD notified at 1941 
 

 
                2010 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                2012 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2104 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                2142 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] OLD HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Boxboro FD requesting a mutual aid Engine Co. for a Carbon  
monoxide alarm. E14 responding.   
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-937-IN 
 
 
For Date: 12/06/2022  -  Tuesday  
 
                0011 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0027 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0426 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reported possible attempted theft of christmas tree  
gave a possible plate number and vehicle description. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 and S4 responded to check area 
 

 
                0518 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

84  year old female having trouble breathing 
 

         Narrative:     
s4 and S5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS 6 Responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to Emerson with ALS on board S/M 6.3 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 26.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-938-IN 
 
                0716 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD + KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

12/06/2022 0717 Caller reporting a deer jumped out and  
caused him to go off the road and hit the concrete  
barricades on the roadside. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    22-81-AC 
 
                0755 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0758 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 



 
                0810 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0810 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0834 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0840 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0941 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + MINISTERS WAY 
 
                0943 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

12/06/2022 0945 Caller reporting a party found a large  
amount of money and possible drugs. S8 enroute to  
investigate. 
 

 
                0950 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1021 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MAYNARD HIGH SCHOOL - TIGER WAY 
         Narrative:     

12/06/2022 1021 Maynard request Rescue to location for a  
juvenile that has passed out. Rescue responding at this  
time. 
12/06/2022 1037 Rescue transporting to Emerson 0. 
12/06/2022 1048 Rescue at Emerson 5.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-939-IN 
 
                1023 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 85HUDSONRD] HYDRO - TEST PRODUCTS INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                1217 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

12/06/2022 1217 Caller reporting a toddler with an extreme  
temperature. 
12/06/2022 1242 Refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-940-IN 
 
                1314 Road Safety Complaint No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

12/06/2022 1315 Calller reports a tire lying in the roadway. 
12/06/2022 1317 Tire was moved to the side of the road upon  
officers arrival. 
 

 
                1419 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1510 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting a phone number for her doctor. S3/JDP  
responding.  
Caller advised Family member advised and neighbor will  
follow up with caller.  
 
 

 
                1635 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1752 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 



                2347 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
 
For Date: 12/07/2022  -  Wednesday  
 
                0108 DISTURBANCE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

tresspasser on property homeowner is scared feeling  
threatened 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 and S4 responded made contact with unwanted party and  
homeowners 
 

         Narrative:     
Party was asked to leave and not return.  Homeowner advised. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-217-OF 
 
                0713 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports hallway smoke detector sounding. S2, S7 and  
E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports homeowner states activation due to steam from the  
shower. E14 continued and help reset alarm system. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-943-IN 
 
                0746 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller is concnerned about party he went to pick up this  
morning who did not answer the door.  Caller stated he just  
recently received call from that party with him breathing  
heavy but did not speak.  RP is concerned party may be  
having a medical emergency. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports party spoken to. No problems found. All units  
cleared. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-941-IN 
 
                0803 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Weekly Generator Test, Functioning at this time, no issues  
found 
 

 
                0817 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MICHAEL ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD request ambulance for 57 yof with severe chest  
pain. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient with ALS to Emerson. S/m 8.3 E/m  
84.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-942-IN 
 
                1136 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    COA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports party who is light headed and not feeling  
well. S7 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS5 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     



R17 and ALS5 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 93.5 E/m  
01.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-944-IN 
 
                1143 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak to an officer regarding obtaining a  
RO. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 spoke with and advised party. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-945-IN 
 
                1204 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1240 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Extinguished   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an outdoor fire in the back of the property.  
S2, S7, R17, E14, C20, and E18 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
C20 reports fire extinguished and owner has been advised of  
regulations. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-946-IN 
 
                1344 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports minor rear end accident in the parking lot.  
Caller request officer for report. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 responded and reports no visible damage. No report needed  
at this time. 
 

 
                1522 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1544 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1622 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1924 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CARRIAGE LN 
         Narrative:     

Calling party received concerning email. S11 assisted. S11  
spoke with party and advised. 
 

 
                1951 Road Safety Complaint Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dead aminal in the roadway. S11  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Removed from the roadway. 
 

 
                1952 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                2025 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2045 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
 Refer To Citation:    710151AB 



 
                2119 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting her husband fell need help getting up.  
Police and Fire responding.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-947-IN 
 
 
For Date: 12/08/2022  -  Thursday  
 
                0030 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0600 ASSIST CITIZEN No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports hearing a audible alarm in the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
s4 responds, amd reports the alarm is coming from 214 great  
road. he located a smoke detector inside a trash can that  
must have been thrown away. rp was called back and advised.  
 

 
                0855 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0902 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak to an officer regarding phone calls  
received by staff. S7 responded. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-218-OF 
 
                1022 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 at court. 
 

 
                1023 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S2 reports he was flagged down by a party in the plaza  
reporting an MVA in the plaza with a parked car.  See  
report. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    22-82-AC 
 
                1141 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

Walk-in reports fraudulent activity on their bank accounts.  
S2 spoke with party. See report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-219-OF 
 
                1244 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1414 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1424 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1510 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting assistance with a MV lock out.  
S1/S11/JDP advised party and assisted with the locked MV.  
 

 
                1558 RADAR AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1602 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    711537AB 
 
                1606 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1618 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HARVARD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    711578AB 
 
                2207 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 225] DEE BUS SERVICE - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 12/09/2022  -  Friday  
 
                0013 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0036 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                0055 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0112 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0144 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + CIRCUIT DR 
 
                0911 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports Lifeline activation. S7, R17, E14 and ALS4  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-948-IN 
 
                0931 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 on court hearings. 
 

 
                1118 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1155 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    713083AB 
 
                1201 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1204 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    713091AB 
 
                1221 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1237 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports there is a Hunter on private property. S2  
responded and checked the area. 
 

 
                1244 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OCTOBER LN 



         Narrative:     
Caller reports he Calico cat is missing. ACO was notified. 
 

 
                1304 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1351 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW A] AUBUCHONS HARDWARE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

L3 request officer. S7 responded. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    22-83-AC 
 
                1529 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1602 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 156GREAT] STOW HOUSE OF PIZZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1607 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1616 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1734 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                1740 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1742 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

88 Year old Male haveing flu like symptoms requesting  
transport to the hospital. S3, R17, E19 and E18 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient BLS to Emerson. S/m 54.0 E/m 64.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-949-IN 
 
                1834 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her father is having a medical emergency in  
Rutland. S21 transferred caller to Rutland PSAP. 
 

 
                1852 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports accidental phone activation while driving.  
S21 spoke to and advised caller. 
 

 
                2029 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                2127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2150 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 checking vehicle at business. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports no one around.  
 

 
 
For Date: 12/10/2022  -  Saturday  
 
                0050 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 



         Narrative:     
911 caller reports a suspicious male in her driveway 
 
 

         Narrative:     
s6/s7 respond and locate a elderly male who is confused.  
s6/s7 were able to locate numbers for family members and  
they were called to the station for pick up.  
 

         Narrative:     
party has been picked up by his grandson and he will  pick  
his vehicle up.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-950-IN 
 
                0111 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

caller request ambulance for husband who is highly  
intoxicated. 
 

         Narrative:     
s6/res17/l1/als4 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
res17/als4 transport to emerson s/m 74.1 at 1:37 e/m 81.6 at  
1:50 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-950-IN 
      Refer To Fire Case:    22-951-IN 
 
                0139 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0141 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0142 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                0144 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                0636 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0854 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports fraudulent activity on her credit card. S7  
spoke with and advised caller. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-220-OF 
 
                0944 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0956 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1130 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OCTOBER LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller request call back from ACO regarding have a heart  
trap. ACO notified. 
 

 
                1241 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 76 yom who has fallen and does not know if he  
is hurt. S7, R17, E14 and ALS5 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 cancelled ALS5. 
 

         Narrative:     



R17 recalled ALS5. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS5 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-952-IN 
 
                1300 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1328 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1330 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1458 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1557 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

golf club located in middle of road 
 

 
                1603 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1609 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1621 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1628 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1632 MEDICAL EMERGENCY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

12/10/2022 1632 Alarm company reporting an alarm activation  
with no contact. 
12/10/2022 1654 No services needed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-953-IN 
 
                1648 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1656 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

12/10/2022 1657 Party reportedly set off the alarm when  
reentering the building. S8 to confirm all is fine. 
 

 
                1909 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                2143 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW ARBOR] ARBOR GLENN - HUDSON RD 
 
                2326 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
 
For Date: 12/11/2022  -  Sunday  
 
                0030 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Arrest(s) Made   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

l1 reports a single mva on the side of the road with no  
occupants.  
 

         Narrative:     
l1 request police, ems to scene. occupant located.  
 



         Narrative:     
s7 reports arrest at 01:00 
s/m to station 38501.8 at 01:06 
e/m 38504.4 at 01:11 
 

         Refer To Arrest:    22-82-AR 
            Arrest:    DENNISON, ANTHONY JOSEPH      
           Address:    20 KENTDR   HUDSON, MA 
               Age:    51 
           Charges:    OUI-LIQUOR OR .08% 
                       NEGLIGENT OPERATION OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
                       ALCOHOL IN MV, POSSESS OPEN CONTAINER OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    22-954-IN 
 
                0354 ALARM, BURGLAR REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

alarm company reports residential alarm. 
 

         Narrative:     
homeowner reports he is not home and he got a alert for his  
front door and rear door being opened and heard voices from  
a camera on the property.  
 

         Narrative:     
mutual aid requested by s5 to keep watch of perimeter while  
the inside is searched.  
 

         Narrative:     
homeowner responded from westboro to check the interrior  
with s5.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-221-OF 
 
                0718 WELL BEING CHECK No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    PETITO - MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

12/11/2022 0716 No answer for well being call, police and  
fire being sent to check on involved party. 
12/11/2022 0719 As call was being entered, the involved  
party called to state she is having phone problems, and she  
is fine. No response needed. 
 

 
                0910 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0918 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1032 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1103 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] MAIN ST + WASHINGTON ST 
 
                1230 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1232 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

12/11/2022 1232 Caller reporting he fell and can't get up. 
12/11/2022 1252 Units clear, refuals obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-955-IN 
 
                1426 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Investigated   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

12/11/2022 1426 Open line 911 call with no response. Police  
responding. No response to silent call procedure questions. 
12/11/2022 1431 Call disconnected at this time, officers  
updated. Call back went straight to voicemail. 
12/11/2022 1434 Units clear, while the mother was asleep the  
children were playing with her phone.  
 



 
                1435 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
       Refer To Incident:    22-221-OF 
 
                1510 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

12/11/2022 1511 Caller reporting his friend is reporting  
funny things happening inside and outside with out being  
able to communicate what was exactly wrong. Police and fire  
responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
party checked out and family will follow up.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    22-956-IN 
 
                1545 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAL] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

S8 following up in Marlboro.  
 

 
                1602 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1737 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting his MV left the roadway and made contact  
with a stone wall. S11 spoke with party and will follow up.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    22-85-AC 
 
                1742 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting his MV left the roadway and made  
contact with a utility pole. S8 spoke with the caller and  
reporting no damage to pole #46 on Hudson road.   
 

       Refer To Accident:    22-84-AC 
 
                1811 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD 
 
                1816 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    SANDY BROOK DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting his dogs got loose 40 min ago. Boxboro PD  
notified at 1818 
 

 
                2031 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2045 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
 

 

 


